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Sometimes the AIIA in Tasmania seems to be like the proverbial duck…floating calmly on the surface but with a lot of hard paddling going on underneath!

Finding top speakers available to come to Tasmania, arranging events, and representing AIIA members at functions,  consumes significant energy for AIIA state council members.

Our May main event was a talk by Prof Andrew Walter, head of International Relations at the University of Melbourne, who spoke incisively about China and global economic governance, but also with reference to the EU, Brexit and to the United States. Andrew has the ability to engage both lay and academic audiences in making the complexities understandable.

The venue for this event changed twice, firstly due to the flooding at the University, and secondly—on the night itself—by locked doors on the advertised venue. Luckily the nearby Harvard lecture room was vacant and open, so we were able to settle in there for Andrew’s talk. Thank you to all members for their good humour and flexibility on the night!

This month we have the highly topical theme of North Korea, with speaker Dr Anna Broinowski, Walkley award winning documentary maker and author. Anna’s talk, including  film clips, will follow the expected (or unexpected?) meeting of Presidents Trump and Kim Jong Un the previous week. The detailed event notice is below.

In July, our speaker will be Rowan Callick, former China correspondent for The Australian. This will be on Thursday 19th July and an event notice detailing the venue will be sent out closer to the date.

In the previous newsletter I mentioned the Victorian AIIA study tour to Timor. Details are now available:
· Tour dates are October 10 to October 20, 2018
· Preliminary costings are $AUD5,250 departing from Darwin (cost does not include travel within Australia to/from Darwin)
· The itinerary will include Dili, Baucau, Com, Balibo, Letefoho and Maubisse
· The study tour leader will be  Peter McMullin SC
· Meetings are planned with the Australian Embassy, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, NGOs, think tanks, businesses, universities and other cultural institutions, and students who have studied in Australia
· Numbers for the tour are restricted to 15
· Contact for the tour is Alastair Roff email  alastair.roff@internationalaffairs.org.au or phone 61 3 96547271
If you are interested, contact Alastair direct. However, we would love to know if any members sign up for the tour; it would make a fascinating presentation to the branch at a later date.

Other events in June at which the AIIA is represented this month are the launch of the UNAA Young Professionals Group, and the Queen’s Birthday reception and concert at Government House. Meetings are continuing with the University and the directors of the State Office of DFAT in relation to the Plimsoll Lecture for 2018 and other potential events and speakers.
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